Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services

Department of Transport and Regional Services

Budget Estimates 2001-2002, 19 June 2001


Question:  RSDLG 81

Topic:  Regional Impact Statement Policy review

Hansard Page: Additional 

Output:  2.1 – Policy Advice and Legislation, Ministerial Services

Senator Mackay asked: 

1) Please supply a copy of the existing draft guidelines

2) When will recommendations for changes to these guidelines be finalised?  Please supply a copy of those recommendations when they have been finalised. 

3) Please supply a copy of the draft working paper on best practice RIS.

4) What were the possible areas for improvement that have been identified?

5) Minister how can you have a review of Regional Impact Statements without determining how many cabinet submissions have attracted one?  Please supply the number of cabinet submissions that have attracted a Regional Impact Statement and advise on what topics.  

6) In terms of the Nyngan Declaration and the draft guidelines, has the Department received any reports of “any potential change or withdrawal of services” to regional Australia?

Answer:

1) Existing Draft Regional Impact Guidelines (RIS) are part of the Cabinet process and are Cabinet-in-Confidence documents.  RIS Guidelines are issued to officers who are preparing Cabinet documents.  The Department prepared a presentation on key elements of the RIS in order to share and exchange information with the States and Territories at a Commonwealth/State RIS workshop on Friday 16 March 2001.

2) The material presented at the Commonwealth/State RIS workshop provided food for thought for all the parties dealing in regional issues.  It will be a matter for each jurisdiction to determine how they respond to the lessons from the workshop.  The recommendations derived from the workshop are part of the Cabinet process and are thus Cabinet-in-Confidence documents.

3) The working paper on best practice RIS is Cabinet-in-Confidence. 

4) The workshop highlighted the need for active consultation between regional development professionals on these issues.

5) A Cabinet Decision of July 1998 provided a framework for the development of RIS for relevant Cabinet Submissions.  These were to be prepared in consultation with DoTRS, by Agencies who considered that the submission had a potential regional impact.  The intent of the RIS was to be a flag to alert Cabinet to this.  RIS have been prepared for a wide range of submissions.

6) This question was answered in the response to Question on Notice No. 2039, dated 10 October 2001.  A copy of this response is at Attachment A.  A framework was put in place by the Government to give effect to the Prime Minister’s commitment to regional and rural Australia.  This included a letter from the Prime Minister to all the Portfolio Ministers, outlining the arrangements to be implemented so as to ensure the maintenance and provision of key services.  As yet, no matters involving service withdrawals have been brought to the attention of this Department.


